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Dear Ms.  
 
This letter is in response to your request for information under the Illinois Freedom of Information 
Act. Your request was received on Oct. 18, 2016. 
 
On Oct. 25, our agency requested a five-day extension until Nov. 1, 2016.  
 
You have requested 1. Carbondale CES 95 ELL-TBE/TPI and Title III Grant Applications for 2012-2013, 
2013-2014, 2014-2015, and 2015-2016 school years; 2. Carbondale CES 95 Bilingual program Delivery 
Reports submitted for any of the following years: 2012-2013, 2013-2014, 2014-2015, and 2015-2016 school 
years; 3. Carbondale CES 95 compliance monitoring report and corrective action plan for the districts 
compliance previous to the 2016 school year (FY2009, 2010, 2011, or 2012); 4. Carbondale CES 95 Audits – 
related to the Bilingual program (if not previously covered by the preceding three bullet items), action plan, 
and current status; 5. Specific Date, Timeline and Scope of Work for the 2016-2017 scheduled audit.  
 
The attached documents (17-116- -doc1.pdf through 17-116- -doc5.pdf) 
have been provided in response to your requests. Please note we have redacted student group sizes 
of less than 10 pursuant to 5 ILCS 140/7 (1) (a) and FERPA. Even in the absence of student names, 
small group sizes could reveal student identities. Also, we have redacted usernames, addresses, 
phone numbers, and signatures pursuant to 5 ILCS 140/7 (1) (b).   
 
If you have questions, please contact Megan Griffin at (217) 782-4648 or mgriffin@isbe.net. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kimberly Stevens 
Deputy General Counsel- Program Support 
 
Attachments 




